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WHAT’S NEW?  
With demolition completed, Boyle Construction has begun defining areas within the space through 
completion of framing and drywall, which is approximately 70% complete.  The new window opening was 
cut in which will add to the natural 
lighting and enhance the overall 
appeal of the space.  Additionally, 
Mechanical, Electrical and Plumbing 
continues on schedule.  Over the 
next two weeks their focus will be on 
finishing and painting walls, installing 
ceiling grids and light fixtures and 
prepping flooring.    
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Figure 1  New Makerspace Lab area takes shape as framing gives way to drywall.  This new space will increase opportunities for hands-on learning, 

problem-solving, and creative experimentation for our students.   

Moving from DEMO to CONSTRUCTION  
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PROGRESS ON ROOFING PROJECTS? 

Roof work at both the Middle School and Liberty Bell ES is in full swing as both contractors have made 
excellent progress with the Middle School at 50% completion and Liberty Bell at 40%.  Albeit challenging 
with thunderstorms always a threat in 
summer, both projects are on 
schedule and proceeding nicely.    
 
Both projects include a HIGH-QUALITY 
90-mil EPDM single membrane cap 
sheet that carries a 30 year Warranty.  
The MS roof is being completed by 
Detwiler Roofing, LLC and Liberty Bell 
work is being done by Mid-State 
Roofing & Coating, Inc. 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

Figure 2.  Crane service allowing for Poly ISO Roof Insulation Boards and equipment including curbing to allow for installation on the new RTUs 

(rooftop units).    

Staging at the MS of roofing materials 
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THE CHILLERS HAVE ARRIVED AT LIBERTY BELL! 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Continued thanks to our Maintenance Department, led by our new Director, Andrew Mather, P.E., and 
the various custodial staff involved in ensuring our buildings remain safe, accessible, and ready for the 
start of a new and exciting school year ahead.  We appreciate your patience as we look forward to these 
exciting projects that will add value for years to come. 
 
Likewise, our building principals Mr. Joshua Miller at the High School, Mrs. Deanna Webb at the Middle 
School, and Mr. Brian Mansfield at Liberty Bell ES continue to adapt to any temporary displacements and 
ensuring smooth Summer operations along with other safety measures for overall site safety. 
 
Updates will be made available on our district website: www.slsd.org. 

HS PARKING LOT REPAIRS SET TO BEGIN IN AUGUST 

http://www.slsd.org/

